   

 TAX INCREMENT FINANCE AUTHORITY (TIFA) MINUTES

 MEETING HELD THURSDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2020
Blossom Heath Beach House

Behind 24800 Jefferson
ST. CLAIR SHORES, MICHIGAN
PRESENT:

TIFA Members:




Richard Widgren, Chair – via phone
Joseph Claycomb, Vice Chair
Matt Coppler, City Manager

Mayor Kip Walby

Tony Rascano

Stan Simek 
Tony Bellestri

Paul Ellis 

Dan Colling 
Richard Albrecht 
Kenneth Blondell – Walked in at 7:30
Donna Flaherty

Geri Hofmann 

ABSENT: 

ALSO PRESENT:

William Gambill, Assistant City Manager

Henry Bowman, Parks & Rec Director
Chery Fink, Recording Secretary
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE/ROLL CALL
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.  Chairman Widgren called the meeting to order at 7:01pm.  Roll was called and a quorum was present. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF September 17, 2020
Motion by  Rascano , seconded by  Simek to approve the Minutes of September 17,2020 as amended.
Ayes:

All – 13
RECEIVE & FILE FINANCIAL STATEMENT/TREASURER’S REPORT/PAYMENT OF BILLS

Mr. Ellis discussed the financials. 
Expenses are in line, except for services.  The ECT contracts has gone into expenses. 
Mr. Widgren asked where the $25,500 credit came from.  Mr. Ellis explained it was from the reversal of the prepaid GOTCHA contract.  

Mr. Ellis questioned whether or not to put the bills for ECT into services or pier project fund. 
Motion by Mrs. Flaherty, seconded by Mrs. Hofmann to Receive & File the Financial Statement pending the one item of $25,500.
Ayes:

All – 13
Motion by Rascano, seconded by Ellis to approve the invoices as presented, which read as follows:
Ayes:

All – 13
	1
	10/5/2020
	
	
	
	
	City of SCS Admin Fee
	$4,166.67
	60670

	2
	10/1/2020
	
	
	
	
	City of SCS Utility Fund
	$1,253.00
	

	3
	9/15/2020
	
	
	
	
	ECT
	$10,521.25
	203692

	4
	10/23/2020
	
	
	
	
	Grainger
	$137.79
	9644238009

	5
	10/31/2020
	
	
	
	
	Grainger
	$8.53
	803270933

	6
	8/30/2019
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$42,500.00
	12618

	7
	9/19/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$94.36
	188173

	8
	9/19/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$83.46
	188172

	9
	9/1/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$1,156.02
	187235

	10
	8/31/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$2,415.00
	J-187381

	11
	9/30/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$3,571.02
	J-188524

	12 
	9/30/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$752.40
	J-188548

	13
	10/15/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$91.88
	189221

	14
	10/24/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape services
	$140.63
	189352

	15
	8/20/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape services
	$91.88
	187042

	16
	8/16/2020
	
	
	
	
	Landscape Services
	$217.19
	186998

	17
	9/8/2020
	
	
	
	
	Miller, Canfield Paddock and Stone
	$1,344.00
	1491355

	18
	7/31/2020
	
	
	
	
	North End Electric
	$1,617.25
	16997

	19
	9/20/2020
	
	
	
	
	Solid Surface Restoration LLC
	$1,900.00
	806229

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Total
	$72,062.33
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


NEW BUSINESS – 
a. Wayfinding
Mr. Gambill discussed the 3 different designs for wayfinding. Discussion was had on which design the board thought was best. 
It was suggested to speak with a few of the marinas to find out what dimensions would be acceptable for the boats to get in and out. 

Board decided on option #3 with brick on pillars and stainless steel with possible recessed lighting.  Board asked to provide a rendering of what this might look like.  This option would be over one lane only on the Blossom Heath entrance, to ensure that big trucks and boats are able to come in and out. 
b. TIFA Public Meeting Discussion -

When the ACT for TIFA was recodified in 2018 our TIFA attorney informed us that our website needs some renovations.  Also, TIFA must hold two public meetings a year.  It was recommended to do it during a meeting.  Open and close prior to regular meeting.  It is recommended to do these meetings in December and again when the budget is adopted in June.  Part of this is sending out notices to everyone in the TIFA district. Must do that 14 days prior to the meeting.   
December meeting, talk about everything that was accomplished throughout the year and June meeting would be more for the budget. 

Mr. Widgren would like an agenda to follow.  Mr. Coppler explained that December’s presentation is about what TIFA has done for the last 12 months. 
Mr. Gambill directed the board to item #4 for clarification. 
Motion by Flaherty, seconded by Rascano to hold two public meetings for TIFA, one in December and another in June. 
Ayes:
         All-13

c. Fountain Winter Storage
Mr. Bowman discussed the winter storage for the fountains in Wahby park.  This will allow a company to manage both fountains, winterize them, keep them in good shape and the bubblers.  This will include the spring installation as well.  
Motion by Ellis, seconded Hofmann to approve $1800 for winter storage. 
Ayes:             All-13
d. Christmas Lighting –
Mr. Coppler spoke about Christmas lighting.   Asked if the normal Christmas lighting that has been done in previous years is still ok. Second, prior discussion about doing more lights into the Beach House area.  There is a person that has stepped forward to help put lights into the area.  It was estimated about $10,000.

Mr. Bowman explained that it would be a tunnel of lights from the main parking lot to the Beach House.  There are many different ways to accomplish this.  The vision of the person doing this is; different scenes from the city to contributing to this.  For example, hockey team, parks & recreation…etc
Mr. Widgren explained that he would like to be consistent with what is in the front of the park.  

Question was asked how long it will take to do this.  Mr. Bowman stated that he would have to start within the next three weeks. Mr. Coppler recommends the TIFA board approve a minimum budget not to exceed $10,000 to get the contractor started, then will email ideas to the board or will have another meeting to discuss the options. 

Mr. Coppler asked if the board wanted a Christmas tree, need to find out how much a tree would cost before approving a tree.

Mr. Widgren would like the Christmas lighting to be on a separate line as far as financials are concerned.

Mrs. Flaherty concerned about decorating the flower pots on the poles. 

Motion by Coppler, seconded by  Simek  to approve a budget up to $10,000 for additional Christmas lighting for the Beach House. 
e. Status of Igloos – 
Still working on the igloos
f. Location of snow hill

Mr. Bowman prefers the snow hill on the West side of the building. 

Board discussed where the best location for the hills would be and if it would be possible due to weather. 
g. Target date for “hard opening” and naming program

Mr Bowman explained on May 23rd will be flowers and food trucks in the park. Thought that would be a great time to do it.  

Mr. Walby asked if himself, Henry, Bill and Matt put something together. 

f. Bollards

Near Nautical Mile about 4 bollards missing and 2 that are leaning.  Would like to order 12 to have 6 for back up.

Terry from maintenance can use the metal ones and retro fit them.
Motion by Ellis, seconded by Claycomb to approve $14,880 to buy 12 bollards.

Ayes:

All - 13
Old Business


A. Bathhouse Status



1. Fire pit status – Matthew Coppler

Mr. Coppler discussed the location of the fire pits.  
The fire pit to the south will be the furniture option, which would be bolted down into concrete. The second fire pit will be surrounded with masonry concrete and move chairs around that one.   Also, purchasing a pyramid shape fire pit, that one would be a wood burning.  The first two will be gas burning.

Mr. Coppler stated that this will be less than $50,000. 

Parks & Rec will start the fire pits and will shut them off.

Motion by Coppler, seconded by Albrecht moved to approve moving forward with 2 fire pits and an “A” frame fire pit with seating.  
Ayes:

all-13

Mr. Coppler spoke about the fire place that will be located inside of the beach house. There will be a gas fire box put in, the gas line is already on that wall. This would be recessed into the wall. Will have a ledge in front of it.  The budget for this should be less then $10,000.  

Motion by Rascano seconded by Ellis to approve a budget of $10,000 for fireplace located inside of Beach House. 
Ayes:

All-13 



2. Update of art program – Stan Simek

Will start getting committee together sometime in November. 

B. Pier Status
Mr. Gambill discussed the 3 different renderings from ECT. 
If make the paddle launch public and possibly get grant fund. Push that up against where would have the non-motorized path to Jefferson.
The second one, sail boats docks with the huts.  The left of that is a bump out, those area the paddle craft launch.
Past the sail boat docks will be the turnaround, food trucks leading to the pier extensions. Adding more parking. 
Would like to incorporate art:  into the tree grates, fishing into the bike rates, slits in the fence for art.

Would like to make the Pier unique, a place where people want to come to.

Part of the pier project is a boat ramp, expansion, relocation and the sea wall is $476,010.00.

Mr. Coppler reminded the board that he would be talking with the Mayor and City Council to share in this cost. The thought is by sharing in the cost will be able to expedite this project to get ahead of the rest of the pier project.  Will have an opportunity to sit down with Mayor and City Council on the 24th to discuss the greater project but also, specifically this boat ramp project.  The desire is to get this done before the start of the next boating season.      
Motion by Rascano seconded by Ellis to approve sharing of the cost of the boat ramp at 50% between TIFA and the City.
Ayes: 

All-13

C. Scooter update

There are issues getting parts.

Good ridership however, it is declining due to weather.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION – None
NEXT MEETING AND ADJOURNMENT 
The next meeting date is   Nov 19th at 7pm at the Beach House. 
Motion by Ellis , seconded by Rascano to adjourn the meeting at  9:14 p.m.       
Ayes:

All - 13
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